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Brothers, 
 
By the time you receive this 
newsletter the St. Leo’s 
Parish picnic should have 
taken place barring further 
inclement weather.  The 
annual crab feast that was 
rescheduled from August 
was finally held on Septem-

ber 24th. Event Chairman Mike Purtill was out 
of town for a long planned event and our 
Worthy Financial Secretary and his son took 
over the purchase of the food.  With the help 
of many brother Knights the event was 
deemed a success.  We did lose a few of the 
original planned attendees because of their 
schedules, but those who did attend had a 
great time.   
 
Remember the monthly Rosary to end abor-
tion will be at 8:00 a.m. on Saturday, October 
8th at the corner of Eaton Place and Route 
123.  Please make an extra effort to partici-
pate.  To those who are unable to attend, on 
the same day the Arlington Diocesan Pilgrim-
age to the Basilica National Shrine of the Im-
maculate Conception is taking place.  The 
Shrine doors open at 8 a.m. and from 9-10 
a.m. Praise and Worship.  Confessions will be 
available from 9:30 to 11 a.m.  Adoration and 
Global Living Rosary will take place from 10 to 
11:30 a.m.  Lunch 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 
followed by Closing Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Paul S. Loverde and the priests of the diocese 
at 1:00 p.m.  Come worship the King of Kings.  
Bring your family and join in praying for peace. 
 
Following our monthly Mass on October 25th, 
we will have a social meeting where our Wor-
thy Treasurer Herb Zimmerman will serve his 
annual Oktoberfest feast.  To those not famil-
iar with this annual event, the food is authentic 
German fare and you will have a great evening.     

 
The monthly Grey Gost Luncheon will take 
place on Tuesday, October 18th starting with a 
social hour at 11 a.m. and lunch at Noon.  You 
don’t need to be gray haired, retired or even 
over 50, all Council members are welcome and 
you can bring potential members to meet us. 
 
Knight of the Month for September is our 
mentor Henry M. (Hank) Urban, Jr. (Capt. 
USN ret.).  Hank celebrated another birthday 
on August 22nd and says his age is “four score 
and six”.  He continues to work at almost 
every event and whether he is preparing the 
hash-browned potatoes for the family break-
fast or providing the benefit of his experience 
to his fellow Knights we can always count on 
him.  Hank knows more about our council 
history and keeps us on the right track with his 
vigilance. Our Family of the Month is Dave and 
Anne Todd.  They oversee the Eucharistic Min-
isters at Saint Leo’s and are active in the Coun-
cil and Columbiettes respectively.  Dave is the 
Council’s Lecturer, chairs Keep Christ in 
Christmas Cards and the sale of Entertainment 
Books.   
 
Fraternally, 
Greg Skorupski 
Grand Knight 
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Vivat Jesus, Brothers! 

As we continue our journey through this 
Fraternal Year, October brings lots of 
events to keep us busy.  The St. Leo’s Par-
ish Picnic is on Saturday, October 1st.  This 
is always a great time to socialize with the 
parishioners and is a great opportunity to 
help out with the Council.  The Columbi-

ettes are particularly busy this month, hosting the trip to 
Atlantic City on October 3rd; a Wine and Cheese Social 
on the 18th; and, a Craft Show on the 23rd.  We will have 
our usual Bingo at the Fairfax Nursing Center on the 
10th; Food Drives on the 8th & 9th and the 22nd & 23rd; 
and Family Breakfast on the 16th.  Plenty for all of us to 

do! 

 

We will also be hosting a Fraternalism Night on Friday, 
October 21st.  This is a great opportunity to spend some 
time with your Brother Knights, especially for those of 
you who have not yet had the opportunity to relax in our 
new Hall.  And don’t forget that every Redskins game is 

shown at the Hall.  Come join us! 

 

Even if you can’t make to any of these events, I encourage 

Deputy Grand Knight’s  Report:Deputy Grand Knight’s  Report:Deputy Grand Knight’s  Report:Deputy Grand Knight’s  Report:    

Page 2 The Lookout 

The annual trip to Amish County was Thursday, September 22.  Thanks to all who 
participated and also the Ann Todd and Father Kelly who coordinated the day’s 
events.  The meal at the King farm was once again a special treat and our participants 
left with preserves and hand crafted quilts and coolers bulging with meats, cheeses 

and farm fresh eggs. 
 
On Monday, October 3, Flo Hogan will conduct a trip to Atlantic City with the destination being the Tropicana.  The cost of the 
trip is $45.00 which includes transportation and a meal.  If you are interested please contact Flo at 703-280-2343 for availability and 

further information. 
 
The Wine and Cheese Party is being reinstated to our Fall calendar of events on Tuesday, October 18 at &:30PM.  This event is 

for the Knights and their Spouses. 
 
The Columbiettes are busy planning for the Craft Fair that will be held on Sunday, October 23 and open from 8:30 AM to 3 PM.  If 
you or someone you know might be interested in renting a booth at the fair, please contact Linda Baringhaus at columbi-
ettes6292@yahoo.com.   A lot of help will be needed to ensure we are able to pull off a successful Craft Fair. Wendy Kehoe will be 

contacting members to coordinate our schedule of volunteers for this event. 
 
 A future event that we are working on is a Women’s Morning of Reflection program on Saturday, December 3 featuring a 

speaker with a focus on Women’s Spirituality. 
 
All wives of Knights are Columbiettes and are welcome to join us at our monthly meetings or our other events.  Meetings are held 
the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 7:30pm in Knights of Columbus Hall.  If you would like more information or 
would like to be placed on the email distribution list to be kept to update with meeting and our events, please 

contact Linda Baringhaus at 703-385-9455 or lindamb3510@yahoo.com. 

Columbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ CornerColumbiettes’ Corner    

everyone to attend the Corporate Communion Mass at 
9:00 on the 16th.  Come sit with your Brothers at Mass, and 

remember to wear your nametag. 

 

In closing, I want to thank all of my Brother Knights who 
have volunteered to chair a committee this year: Al Leight-
ley (Charity); Dave Todd, Jr. (Church); Mike Purtill (Family); 
Bill Weich (Youth); and Bob Bilko (Community).  There are 
numerous others who are continuing to help with other 
projects, such as John Judge, Jac Cerny, Tim Tilson, Dave 
Todd Sr., Tim Hogan, Herb Zimmerman, Joe Monin, and 
others too numerous to name here.  If you see one of these 
Brothers, please take a minute to thank them for their con-
tinued support of the Council and the Order.  And remem-
ber, the best way to say “thank you” is to come out and 
lend a hand at one of our events; every bit of help is appre-

ciated and lends to our success. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

Dan Purtill 

Deputy Grand Knight 



Nursing Home Bingo— This is Fun! 
   Each month the council runs a bingo game for the sen-
iors at the Fairfax Nursing Center.  Brothers and their 
families are encouraged to meet on Monday, October 10 
at 6:45PM to run bingo for the resi-
dents.  We should be finished by 
8:15PM.  What a wonderful opportu-
nity to give the most valuable gift—
your time and love. Call Bob Bilko 

at (703) 359-6824 to volunteer.  

Rosary to End Abortion —  
On Saturday, September10, there were 9 brother knights 
and guests who prayed the rosary 
outside the abortion clinic on Eaton 
Street. IT’s WORKING!!! Our 
efforts have borne fruit. One of 
the two abortion clinics on 
Eaton Place has closed its 

doors.  Lets keep up the effort!!  
We will again meet at 8:00 A.M. on 
Saturday October 8 to pray the rosary.  It doesn’t take 
too long to pray the whole Rosary, and is a great way to 

start your day.  Come join us, and bring the whole family. 

St Leo’s Parish Picnic—on Saturday, Octo-
ber 1 
Due to all the rain that Irene brought us, 
the Parish Picnic has been rescheduled  to 
SATURDAY, October 1 from 11AM to 
3PM.  Tim Tilson, this year’s (and last 
year’s) chairman is always looking for peo-
ple to work the grill, serve the food, 
drinks, ice cream, cotton candy, beer, etc.  
If you can help out on that day there are 2 

shifts.  Call Tim Tilson at 703-

273-9436. 
 
Rescheduled Crab Feast—A Success 
This years King-of-Crab Feast was 
rescheduled to Saturday September 
24.  Chairman, Mike Purtill, though 
he had to be out of town for the 
rescheduled event, enlisted the able 
assistance of Financial Secretary Al 
Botticelli and his son Chris to bring the event to a success-
ful closure. Mike did everything he could, including pur-
chasing of supplies, set up at that hall and providing a very 
detailed “Instruction List” to Al and Chris.  We had  over 
39 crab eaters, and 15 “landlubbers” attend the event this 
year.  Great job everyone for pitching in and making this a 

success!! 
 
 

Fairfax Fall Festival—October 8 
Every year our council participates in the Fairfax Fall Festival.  It is 
one of the biggest craft fair events in the area and we have our 
concession trailer there with sausages, hotdogs, cold drinks, etc.  
This year’s Chairman, Tim Hogan would like to see all our mem-
bers come out and help.  Call Tim Hogan at 703-385-1292 to 
offer your assistance.  Bring the family along to help, too.  Free 
admission to the Fall Festival is one “perk” of working this event. 
Also the funds we raise go towards funding our Thanksgiving and 

Christmas food basket events and other charities. 
 
Entertainment Books—NOW ON SALE!! 
Dave Todd, Sr. now has the 2012 Entertain-

ment Books for sale. What a bargain!!  Total cost 
of the book is only $30.  The Council receives 
50% of the selling price ($15) if we sell enough 
books.  We just make it every year.  BUT the 
consequence of not selling the books is a reduc-

tion of our profit margin to only 25% per book. 
Dave has books for both the Virginia/

Washington DC and the Maryland/Washington, 

DC areas. 
Coupons in the book are good starting IMMEDIATELY and 

are good through November, 2012.  See Dave Todd at a meeting 

or call him at  703-352-2724 
 

Christmas Cards—GOING ON SALE!! 
Dave Todd, Sr will kick-off the annual Keep Christ in Christmas 
(KCIC) campaign with Christmas Card sales at the Parish Family 
Picnic.  I am sure Dave would appreciate any help he can get at the 
Christmas Card table at the picnic.  Call him at  703-352-2724 to 
volunteer your help. 
 
Also, as we have done in the past few years, each weekend from 
October 1 thru the second week in December, we will be selling 
Christmas  Cards outside of the church at all masses on Saturday 
and Sunday.  To make this an easy assignment, the Christmas Tree 
Teams will man the table on assigned weekends.   
 
This is a huge fund raiser for the council and serves the dual pur-
pose of promoting the true meaning of the season , the birth of 
Christ. 

Council News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & EventsCouncil News & Events    
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Coming up — Columbus Day 
 Celebrations 

 
Brother Tom Hogan is very much 
involved with the annual Columbus 
Day Celebrations that will be held in 
front of  Union Station at the Chris-
topher Columbus statue on Monday, 
October 10.  Talk to Tom (703-280-
2343) if you are interested in getting 

involved. 
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Use Food Cards to Buy Presents (Gift Cards) for your Loved Ones — A Great 

Deal for Everyone !   
Food Gift Cards (AKA scrip) for Giant, Safeway and Shoppers Food Warehouse is sold by our council. 
Profits go toward the Scholarship funds and St. Leo’s PTO. Call Larry Novak—703-978-6137 or 
email—ZLRN01@aol.com for information.  Available at the Old Parish Hall every weekday at 3:00 

PM or at meetings.  
 
How does it work?  Father Diamond council buys food gift cards at a discount (5% for Giant and Shop-

pers Food Warehouse, and 4% for Safeway).  We sell them to anyone at face value.  If you, your family, friends or 

neighbors shop at any of these stores you can help the Council raise money for our scholarship funds. 

How you can save even more by using Safeway food Gift Cards? 

Safeway sells gift cards for many stores (Home Depot, Kohls, Toys-R-Us, 
Bed Bath & Beyond, I-Tunes, Marriott, Best Buy, Barnes & Noble, Nordstrom, 
Sears, Macy’s, Old Navy,  Blockbuster, Southwest, etc.). They can be purchased 

using Safeway Scrip.  Win –Win 

Knights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families HonorKnights and Knight Families Honoredededed    

Family of the Month 

September 

Dave and Ann Todd 

Knight of the Month 

September 

Hank Urban 

Newsletter Deadline 
In order to ensure timely delivery of the newsletter, the deadline for submissions to The Lookout is the 15h of the 
month prior to when you want your information published.  Early submissions are appreciated.  You can send your info 

to Herb Zimmerman at herb2777@yahoo.com or call him at 703-385-9455. 

REDSKIN GAMES AT THE HALL 
 
Join us watching the tribe muddle thru another season.  All Wel-
come—Family, friends, prospective members or just Redskin 

Fans. 
 
ALL GAMES— Peanuts and other crunchables free. All beverages at Warden Posted 

Prices. Coffee and Tea free 
 
ONE PM GAMES— Menu above with  hot Nacho Cheese added on free list. Hot Dogs 

and Hamburgers at cost. Warden Beverages as posted. 
 
FOUR PM GAMES— Hot Meal with trimmings provided at reasonable price. Hot Dogs for kids,and, everything on 

above Menus. 
 
NIGHT GAMES— Peanuts, Munchies and Beverages Only 
 
Special Events will be announced via E-Mail and at Meetings. Families and guests welcome. Special 
rules for Giant and Cowboy fans.  Special rules for Eagles fans will be verbal because of illiteracy 

problem.  Special rules posted in newly renovated Rest Rooms. 
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Ask eligible men to join 
 
Usually, I use this space to talk about our safe, secure life 
insurance, retirement and long-term care products. This 
time, I want to address the growth of the Order. All of us 
this is the fuel that keeps this great fraternal engine run-
ning. All of our charitable works in the council, state, na-
tional and international level are thanks to our hard-
working members.  
 
We also recognize that the membership blitz is a tried 
and true way for councils to increase their numbers. We 
see these pushes often in March, in celebration of Foun-
der’s Day, and again in October. These drives are success-
ful because brother Knights are more visible than normal, 
during and after Masses and at special events. We remem-
ber to ask each and every Catholic gentleman to join our 
ranks for the good of the Church, community and Order. 
 
During the rest of the year, we often “forget” to ask men 
to join our ranks and bring their families into the Knights 
of Columbus family. You probably know an eligible Catho-
lic man you could ask today. Chances are that the only 

reason he hasn’t joined already is because no one asked him. 
 
When telling a prospect about the strengths of the Order, 
don’t forget our greatest fraternal benefit: our insurance 
program. This is often an interesting “selling point” to a po-
tential member who is on the fence. Many members come 
into the Knighthood simply to be able to buy coverage for 
their family. Soon after, they realize the good our charitable 
works do for their community and they are hooked. 
 
As your professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, I 
look forward to helping us grow in fraternity in any way that 
I can. 

 
Dennis Riley, FICF, CSA 
Field Agent 

Fraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  MessageFraternal Benefits Advisor  Message  

September 19, 1946 

 Naval Air Station  

 Fort Lauderdale, Fla. 

 Hank Urban’s 15th flight in the Corsair. Engine quit on 

landing approach. 

65 Years ago—This Month ! 
 
We, as Knights always keep our American 
servicemen and women in our hearts.  
We pray for them and we support them 

with all our heart and soul. 
 
This picture shows the results of our 
prayers.  Our own, Hank Urban, one of 
the most active, involved and caring mem-
bers of our council walked away from this 
crash 65 years ago.  I believe this is only 
one of 3 crashes he has survived through-

out his stellar military career. 
 
The good Lord was looking over Hank on 
that day, and we are blessed for having 

him as our friend and Brother Knight. 
 
[Editor’s Note: Hank is an extremely modest 
man and I sincerely hope I haven’t embarrassed 
him.  However, our members should know the 

quality of the men we have in this council] 

 



Page 6 The Lookout 

 
 (Above: scenes from the ceremonies last year at the national Columbus Memorial on Monday, October 11, 2010)  
 
The Columbus Memorial and Fountain in front of the new Union Station was authorized by Congress in 1907 and unveiled in 1912. The 
huge four day celebration, including a mammoth parade, brought to the city one of the largest crowds Washington had ever seen. Colum-
bus Day 2011 opens the year-long centennial celebration of that event—and there is a special big 100th anniversary celebration on Co-

lumbus Day, October 8, 2012.  

 

 The National Columbus Celebration Association The National Columbus Celebration Association The National Columbus Celebration Association The National Columbus Celebration Association     

And The National Park Service And The National Park Service And The National Park Service And The National Park Service     

cordially invite you to participate in the cordially invite you to participate in the cordially invite you to participate in the cordially invite you to participate in the     

ANNUAL FREE ANNUAL FREE ANNUAL FREE ANNUAL FREE     

Columbus Day Ceremony Columbus Day Ceremony Columbus Day Ceremony Columbus Day Ceremony ----    Monday, October 10, Monday, October 10, Monday, October 10, Monday, October 10, 

2011 2011 2011 2011     
MUSIC PRELUDE 10:45 A.M. PROGRAM 11:00 A.M. MUSIC PRELUDE 10:45 A.M. PROGRAM 11:00 A.M. MUSIC PRELUDE 10:45 A.M. PROGRAM 11:00 A.M. MUSIC PRELUDE 10:45 A.M. PROGRAM 11:00 A.M.     

Columbus Plaza Columbus Plaza Columbus Plaza Columbus Plaza     
Union Station in Washington, D.C. Union Station in Washington, D.C. Union Station in Washington, D.C. Union Station in Washington, D.C.     

 Program Highlights  
United States Joint Armed Forces Honor Guard  

Knights of Columbus Color Corps with Historical Flags of the U.S  

United States Military Band  

Diplomatic Corps  

Italy Spain Commonwealth of the Bahamas Organization of American States  

Presentation of National Youth Essay Contest Winner  
Co-sponsored by the National Society Daughters of the American Revolution  

and the National Italian American Foundation  

Wreath Presentations  

by Embassies and Fraternal, Civic, Service, and Patriotic Societies  
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Father Diamond Council #6292 

 

THANKSGIVING ADOPT A FAMILY PROJECT 

 
SUGGESTED FOOD LIST 

 
_____ BISQUICK    _____ 2 CANS SPAGHETTI SAUCE 
 
_____ SUGAR     _____ 2 CANS SPAGHETTI/RAVIOLI 
 
_____ CRANBERRY SAUCE   _____ 2 BOXES MACARONI & CHEESE 
 
_____ SALT and/or PEPPER   _____ 2 CANS PORK & BEANS 
 
_____ COFFEE    _____ STUFFING MIX 
 
_____  TEA     _____ 2 CANS (or more) TUNA FISH 
 
_____ 2 CANS JUICE (Large)   _____ 2 CANS TOMATOES 
 
_____ PEANUT BUTTER (Jar)   _____ 2 CANS CORN 
 
_____ JELLY Or JAM    _____ 2 CANS PEAS 
 
_____ CRACKERS (Snack or Saltines)  _____ 2 CANS GREEN BEANS 
 
_____ OATMEAL  (Hot Cereal)   _____ 1 CAN YAMS 
 
_____ 2 BOXES DRY CEREAL   _____ 2 BOXES Jell-0 PUDDING 
 
_____ RICE (Instant or Regular)   _____ 6 CANS FRUIT 
 
_____ NOODLES/PASTA   _____ TREATS (Candy, Cookies, etc.) 
 
_____ 6 CANS SOUP    _____ CHILI, BEEF STEW, Etc. 
 

(Please consider the purchase of other items such as toiletries and baby food as appropriate) 

 
The items on this list are only suggestions: Use your own shopping experience to determine what might be needed to 
feed a family of four for about a week. The Council will provide  a $20.00 gift certificate that can be used for purchase 

of a turkey and other perishable items. 

 

Reminder: The first thing you might want to do to begin your purchasing is to contact Larry Novack and purchase 

some food certificates from Giant, Safeway or Shoppers Food Warehouse. This way you are donating a percentage of 

your purchases to the Council and the school while you also assisting  the needy. Consider picking up some extra food 

THANKSGIVING FOOD BASKETS 
 
Father Diamond Council will again be working with the Saint Vincent DePaul Society (SVDP) by supporting the Holiday Food Bas-

ket deliveries.  The first delivery will be on Saturday November 19th for Thanksgiving.  The Council has pledged 40 Food Baskets  
and 45 gift certificates of $20.  The preferred method is to donate a food basket to provide a food for a family of four or more.  
The attached Food List is provided only as a suggestion for food basket items.  Some knights may prefer to join in with other 
knights rather then funding the basket  themselves.  Normal cost of a Food Basket is $75 to $100.  Monetary donations are also 

welcomed.  
Knights interested in providing a food basket or making a monetary donation please contact Al Leightley, Charity Chairman, at 703

-273-2089 or notify him by e-mail at leightley8@verizon.net.   A sign-up sheet will be posted in the Hall during October. 
Food may be delivered to the Hall the week of November 14th after 3:00 PM.  
Please put your assigned family number on the bags/boxes of the food being  delivered so we can track which baskets have been 

provided.  
The donations are being organized in Our Lady of Guadeloupe (OLOG) Room in the  Old Parish Hall on Friday November 18th 

after 12 Noon.  Help will be needed to transfer donated food from Providence Hall to OLOG Room Friday starting at 3:30 PM.   
We also need drivers to deliver baskets on Saturday, November 19th starting at 10:00 AM. If you can assist in either or both 

events, call Al Leightley as shown above.  
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Knights Having Fun in September 

Good food. Good drink. Good Friends. At this year’s 

Zimmerman-Baringhaus Oktoberfest 

Authentic German music from Fair-

fax’s own Alte Kameraden Band 

Who’s got a Form 100? 
Herr Zimmerman und frau 

Baringhaus at Keg Tapping 
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KOVAR Campaign Planning 

 

 KOVAR Campaign for Fraternal Year 2011-2012 
 
 It is time of the year for the annual CFC, State, and United Way Campaigns to begin.     
These campaigns can provide a great source our KOVAR goal.  Please consider making a dona-
tion to KOVAR as all or a part of your pledge to one of these drives. All that is needed is for 
you to give a copy of your KOVAR pledge to our Treasurer, Herb Zimmerman,  so that our 

Council can get credit for your donation toward our assigned goal for this coming year. 
 
Following are the KOVAR identifying numbers for the various Campaigns: 

Combined Federal Campaigns - CFC: #42569 

 

Virginia State Campaign - State Employees - #735 

 
United Way Campaigns in the Greater D.C. Area (Can include corporate and public sector campaigns) 

- #8838 

PGK Nelson Clinch is our KOVAR Chairman.  We always try to collect at the ABC stores for the Christmas and New 

Years Holidays.  Nelson is looking for some volunteers to help him get these two small KOVAR events coordinated.      

Call Nelson  at 703-385-2146 if you can help out. 

More information for our upcoming KOVAR drive will be forth coming. 

Christmas Tree Teams—Many Hands Make Light Work 
 
As Tim Tilson mentioned at the meeting on September 27, we are getting into our busy season.  Two of the council’s ma-
jor fund raisers is the sale of Christmas Trees starting right after Thanksgiving and the sale of Catholic Christmas Cards as 

part of the Keep Christ in Christmas (KCIC) campaign start the weekend of the Parish Picnic (October 1). 
 
Tim Tilson and Jac Cerny are co-chairs of the Christmas Tree Sales and Dave Todd, Sr is the 

Chairman for our KCIC Campaign. 
 
Because of the criticality of both fund raising events, the chairmen utilize our Christmas Tree 
Teams to make these events successful and to ensure we have enough manpower to run the 
events.   Each member is assigned to one of the Tree Teams. Each Tree Team is asked to cover 
one weekend for KCIC.  The Team Captains will be assigned weekends and they will contact 

their team membership to be sure the Christmas Card Tables are staffed on the appropriate weekend.  Tim Tilson will 
publish a schedule of shifts for Christmas Tree Sales.  They are 3-hour shifts.  The tree lot is open every weekday from 3 
to 9 PM (2 shifts a day), all day Saturday and Sunday starting at 9:00 AM and closing at 9:00 PM (that’s 4 shifts each day). 

Each Tree Team will be assigned 3-4  shifts between Thanksgiving and the week before Christmas.   
 

Christmas Tree Team Captains (as of 2010) 
Team 1 - Greg Hartley, PGK  (703-352-2797) 
Team 2 - Stephen J Kehoe, PGK (703-591-6813) and Gerry Stegmaier (703-281-3109) 
Team 3 - Herb Zimmerman (703-385-9455) 
Team 4 - David Whitcomb (703-591-7739) 
Team 5 - Tim Tilson, PGK (703-273-9436) 
Team 6 - Tony Elachkar (703-631-8184) 
Team 7 - Mike Plumstead (703-250-2367) 
Team 8 - Jac Cerny (703-255-9484) 
Team 9 - Roger Rosenberger (703-591-7750) 
Team 10 - Tim Hogan, PGK (703-385-1292) 
Team 11 - Jack Cotner (703-323-5785) 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 

1100 St. Leo's 

Picnic 

State Meeting - 

2 3 

0700 Atlantic 
City Trip 

4 

1930 Officers' 
Meeting 

5 6 7 8 

Food Drive 

0800 Rosary to 
end Abortion 

Fall Festival 
Diocesan Pil-
grimage 

9 

Food Drive 
10 
Columbus Day 
1845 Bingo at 
Ffx Nursing Ctr 

11 

1930 Ro-
sary2000 Busi-
ness Meeting 

12 13 14 15 

3rd Degree - 
Chantilly 

16 
Family Break-
fast Gold Team 

0900 Mass/
Corporate Com-
munion 

17 18 

1100 Grey 
Gosts Luncheon 

1930 Columbi-
ette Wine & 
Cheese 

19 

1930 Malloy 
Assembly 

20 21 
2000 Fraternal-
ism Night 

22 
Food Drive 

Set-up for Craft 
Show 

23 
Food Drive 
0800-1500 
Craft Show 

24 25 
1930 Mass 
2000 Social Mtg
-Oktoberfest 

26 27 28 29 
4th Degree - 
Fairview Park 

30 31 
Halloween 

  

OCTOBER—2011 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  

1 
All Saints Day  
2030 Officers' 
Meeting 

2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 
1930 Ro-
sary2000 Busi-
ness Meeting 

9 10 11 
Veterans' Day 

12 
Food Drive 
0800 Rosary to 
end Abortion 

13 
Food Drive 

14 
1845 Bingo at 
Ffx Nursing Ctr 

15 
1100 Grey 
Gosts Thanks-
giving 
1930 Columbi-
ettes Meeting 

16 
1930 Malloy 
Assembly 

17 18 
1500 Food 
Transfer 

19 
Feed The 
Homeless 
1000 Food Bas-
ket Delivery 

20 
Family Break-
fast - Blue 
Team 

21 22 
1930 Mass 
2000 Business 
Meeting 

23 24 
Thanksgiving 

25 
1000 Tree Lot 
Setup 

26 
Food Drive -- 
0700 Trees 
Arrive--- 
1800 Creche 
Lighting/Dinner 

27 
Food Drive -- 
Tree Sales Be-
gin  

28 29 30   

November—2011 
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Recorder  Carlos Jaramillo   703-385-0064 
Advocate  Bill Weich   703-307-9163 
Warden   Jeff Stevens  703-868-5333 
Inside Guard  John Cesarini  703-865-4955  
Outside Guard  Patrick Kiechlin  703-978-4028 
Outside Guard  David Todd, Jr   703-352-2724

  
3yr Trustee  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
2yr Trustee  Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
1yr Trustee  Stephen Kehoe   703-591-6813 
Program Directors 
Programs  Dan Purtill  703-641-8948 
Church   Dave Todd, Jr   703-463-1499 
Community  Bob Bilko   703-359-6824 
Council   TBD 
Family   Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Youth   Bill Weich  301-527-1207 
Committee Chairmen 
Charity   Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Admissions  Matt West   703-359-4652 
Retention  Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Vocations  Matt West   703-359-4652 

Budget & Fin.  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Hall Mgt   John Judge   703-385-3804 
Frat. Benefits Dennis Riley   703-450-6100 
Insurance  TBD 
 
Project Chairmen 
1st Deg. Team  Dennis Makurat   703-383-0233 
2nd Deg. Team  Dave Todd, Sr  703-352-2724 
Blood Drive  John Brophy   703-425-7169 
Bowling Team  Dave Whitcomb   703-591-7739 
Christmas Trees  Tim Tilson  703-273-9436 
  Jac Cerny   703-255-9484 
Car Raffle Mike Purtill   202-251-8424 
Ent’ment Books  Dave Todd, Sr.   703-352-2724 
Fall Festival  Tim Hogan   703-385-1292 
Family Breakfast  Joe Monnin  703-266-9741 
Food Drive  Al Leightley   703-273-2089 
Fourth Deg.  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Gray Ghosts  Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
KCIC   Dave Todd, Sr.  703-352-2724 
KOVAR   Nelson Clinch   703-385-2146 
Newsletter  Herb Zimmerman  703-385-9455 
Parish Picnic  Tim Tilson   703-273-9436 
Right-to-Life  Mike Plumstead   703-250-2367 
Scout Troop  Roger Rosenberger  703-591-7750 
Scrip   Larry Novack   703-978-6137 
Fraternal Prayer   
 Contact  Jack Cotner   703-323-5785 
Email Updates Hank Urban  703 591 9244  
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Football Quotes—that have everyday mes-
sages…. 
 

"When you win, nothing hurts." 
Joe Namath / Alabama  

"Motivation is simple. You eliminate those who are 
not motivated." 

Lou Holtz / Arkansas  
"You can learn more character on the two-yard 
line than anywhere else in life." 

Paul Dietzel / LSU 

 
"I've found that prayers work best ........when you 
have big players." 

Knute Rockne / Notre Dame 

THOSE KIDS 
Two boys were walking home from Sunday school after hearing 
a strong preaching on the devil. One said to the other, "What 
do you think about all this Satan stuff?" The other boy replied, 
"Well, you know how Santa Claus turned out. It's probably just 

your Dad." 
  
Attending a wedding for the first time, a little girl whispered to 
her mother, "Why is the bride dressed in white?'' The mother 
replied, "Because white is the color of happiness, and today is 
the happiest day of her life." The child thought about this for a 

moment then said, "So why is the groom wearing black?" 
 
A Sunday School teacher asked her class why Joseph and Mary 
took Jesus with them to Jerusalem. A small child replied, "They 

couldn't get a baby-sitter." 

Words of Wisdom From Aviators ...   
 
He who demands everything that his aircraft 
can give him is a pilot;  he that demands one 

iota more is a fool. 



 

Website 

www.6292.kofcva.org/ 
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